
 

 

NEWSLETTER October 2024 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

CITY CONTACTS 

City Offices:  435-752-1310.  2525 N 600 E.  Mon-Fri 8am-5pm 

North Park Police:  435-753-7600.  2575 N 600 E  

Fire Dept-Station 120:  435-716-9527.  2005 N 1200 E 

North Logan Library:  435-755-7169.  475 E 2500 N 

Recreation Dept:  435-760-1644.  220 E 2850 N 

Animal Control:  435-753-7555 

North Park Court:  435-563-6923. 113 E Center, Hyde Park 

Holiday hours visit www.northlogancity.gov (Home Page Calendar) 

 

GARBAGE PICK UP (Cans need to be out by 6 a.m.) 
 

Pick-up days for all North Logan garbage services are on either 
Thursdays or Fridays depending on your area.  Recycling is still 
picked up every other week, and green waste is picked up every 
week during the green waste pick-up season (Apr. 1-Oct. 31).  
Also, for holidays, if your service day falls during the week of an 
observed holiday, your service that week may be delayed by one 
day, but you should still put your cans out on your regular day 
(also note that WM may pick up on Saturday if your service is  
delayed a day).  If you have questions about your specific regular 
pick-up day, please call us at 435-752-1310 and select Option 1. 

NORTH PARK POLICE 

"I'm so glad I live in a world where there are Octobers." 

-Lucy Maud Montgomery, Anne of Green Gables 
 

It's the best time of year here in North Logan!  We will be  
celebrating our world-famous Pumpkin Walk on October  
10

th
-12

th
, 14, and 15 at Elk Ridge Park.  Every year, this event 

brings tens of thousands of people to our community, and we 
get to see the hard work of hundreds of volunteers pay off in 
the form of stunning pumpkin art.  Also, don't sleep on the 
pumpkin toss, an annual event featuring trebuchets made by 
USU Engineering students.  To top it all off, we have our  
annual Harry Potter Party on October 28

th
 at the library.  We're 

so grateful for hardworking staff (recreation, library, police, and 
administrative) and volunteers who make North Logan the best 
place to call home.  On the heels of the 9/11 Cache Valley  
Remembers exhibit at the HSC, we're thrilled for North Logan 
to be the place that gathers people from far and wide to our 
city.  I hope to see you at these events as we celebrate the 
shift from summer to fall! 
 

-Mayor Lyndsay Peterson 

The City Council meetings in October will take place on 
Wednesdays, October 2

nd
 and 16

th
, at 6:30 p.m., in the City 

Council Chambers at the North Logan City offices (2525 N 
600 E).  The first City Council meeting in October will have a 
public hearing regarding proposed Impact Fee (parks, roads, 
water, sewer) revisions.  There will also be a status report from 
the new code enforcement officer, and a proposed update to 
the City's subdivision ordinance as it relates to secondary 
water.  The second City Council meeting will be a joint 
workshop with the Planning Commission regarding the North 
Logan General Plan. 
 

The Planning Commission will only meet once in October 
on Thursday, October 3

rd
 at 6:30 p.m. in the City Council 

Chambers of the North Logan City offices (2525 N 600 E).  
The Planning Commission tentatively plans to hold workshops, 
public meetings, or work session discussions on the following 

topics:  Text amendments to refine development requirements 

within geologic hazard areas; and, Review of draft General 
Plan chapters and content.  Please also note that there will be 
a joint workshop held with the City Council and Planning 
Commission to discuss the General Plan re-write project, on 
the City Council meeting night, Wednesday, October 16

th
.  

 

General Plan Re-Write Progress: 

To follow along with progress on the General Plan Rewrite 
project, or to submit public comments or surveys regarding the 
plan, please visit the project website:  NLCPLAN.ORG 

GOVERNMENT MEETINGS (Agendas: pmn.utah.gov) 

North Park Police officers have seen an uptick in the number  
of sextortion scams that are being reported.  Sextortion is the 
practice of extorting money or sexual favors from someone by 
threatening to reveal evidence of their sexual activity, or in  
some cases, alleged sexual activity.  Some scams claim the 
victim looks at pornographic websites and preys upon a victim’s 
fear of that information being made public.  Often, the scam 
threatens to release video or still pictures to all of the victims’ 
contacts, friends, and on their social media unless a payment  
of money/Bitcoin is made.  The letter will include an email 
address or Bitcoin address where the payment is to be sent. 
 

We want our citizens to understand that this is a scam and  
should be reported to the Police Department.  Please do not  
send any money or payment that the scammer is demanding.  
Our detectives have seen success as they track down the  
owners of the email addresses that these scams are coming  
from and build the case against them.  If you or your family  
have received an email demanding payment, or are the victims 
of a sextortion scam, please contact the Police Department at 
(435) 753-7600 or visit our website at www.nppdut.gov to 
submit a tip. 
 

Code Enforcement Officer 
We are very happy to announce that the North Park Police 
Department has a new Code Enforcement Officer, Chris 
Bollschweiler, who is already doing a fantastic job 
safeguarding the health, safety and welfare of the citizens in 
the community, ensuring that our code and ordinances are 
being followed.  Please feel free to email officer Bollschweiler 
at ce@nppdut.gov if you see something you are concerned 
about or suspect a violation.  You can also go to the North 
Logan City website to report an issue at:  https://
northlogancity.org/problem-or-concern/  Please join us in 
giving Officer Bollschweiler a warm welcome! 
 

Shop With A Cop 
We are thrilled once again, to be able to hold our annual  
Shop With A Cop event this holiday season.  Last year, the 
Police Department was able to help 44 children and their 
families thanks to the generosity of many 
individuals, and we hope for an even more 
successful event this season!  If you would 
like to donate, please scan the QR code 
here, or contact the North Park Police 
Department at (435)753-7600, by December 
1

st
.  Officers look forward to participating in 

this event every year.  The positive impact 
on the officers made by these wonderful kids, is immeasurable.  
We are so grateful to all those who are able to donate their 
resources or time to this program!  We could not do this without 
the support of the community! 
 

-Kent Goodrich, Chief of Police 

http://www.northlogancity.org
http://nlcplan.org/
https://www.utah.gov/pmn/
http://www.nppdut.gov/
mailto:ce@nppdut.gov
https://northlogancity.org/problem-or-concern/
https://northlogancity.org/problem-or-concern/


 

Newsletter Editor: marie@northlogancity.gov 
Note that you can also find all of our newsletters 
online at: northlogancity.gov/newsletter/ 

Triple Threat Fitness M/W/F:  Join Lou's Triple 
Threat Aerobic classes!  It includes 10-12  
classes a month, with a variety of exercises, 
including HIIT, Tabata, Yoga, Pilates, HIGH 
Fitness, and more.  Classes are M, W, & F.  
Cost is $9 per month. 
 

Kids are welcome to come and run around but 
babysitting is NOT provided.  Located at the 
indoor Hansen Family Sports Complex (HSC)  
at 220 E 2850 N (behind Eccles Ice Center).  
Come and try it out! 
 

For the schedule and to register go to:  
northloganrec.org 
 

For the following programs noted with ** 
Please go online for more  
details and to register at  
northloganrec.org or scan this 
QR Code to be taken directly to 
the their website! 
 

GCHS Girls Basketball Camp (1st - 8th 
grades)**:  Come and train with the Green  
Canyon High School girls basketball team.  
They will be emphasizing teamwork and fun 
while improving the fundamentals of the  
individual’s skill of passing, dribbling, shooting, 
and defense.  The cost is $50 and will take 
place in the main gym at Green Canyon High 
School.  The dates and times for the various 
grades are as follows: 
 

  October 7th - 9th: 
• 1st - 5th Grades:  5:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
• 6th - 8th Grades:  6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Green Canyon Juniors Wrestling**:   
Come join the Green Canyon Juniors Wrestling 
Program!  For 3rd-8th grade.  Learn beginning 
to intermediate wrestling skills and have the 
opportunity to participate in tournaments 
throughout the state!  Cost is $80 per wrestler 
and includes a USA Card.  Registration is open 
now and sessions begin in November. 
 

Ultimate Frisbee Camp**:  Ultimate Frisbee 
Camp is for children 9-14 who would like to 
learn more about Ultimate Frisbee techniques 
and skills!  Come practice drills and scrimmage 
with others.  Cost is $30. 
 

Wolfpack Basketball**:  Come join the pack 
with North Logan City’s Wolfpack Basketball.  
For grades K-8th.  Come learn the ropes of 
basketball!  Cost is $35-47.  Registration is 
now OPEN! 
 

Youth Holiday Indoor Soccer League**:  Get 
a team together and come join our competitive 
youth soccer league for U9-U15.  Games are 
6v6 on a quarter field and will all take place on 
Saturdays.  For $380 per team, come compete 
and have some fun! Ref fees are $10 per game. 

PARKS & RECREATION PARKS & RECREATION - Cont’d 

NORTH LOGAN PUMPKIN DAYS - Cont’d 
 

Pumpkin Walk Entertainment:  If you sing, play 
an instrument, do magic, juggle, or any other type 
of entertaining, we have a volunteer opportunity 
for you at the North Logan Pumpkin Walk!  Must 
be family-friendly.  If interested, please send an 
email to:  rachel.worthen1@gmail.com 
 

Other Pumpkin Days Events to Look  
Forward to (Please visit northloganrec.org 
for additional information, as well as on the  
enclosed flyer): 
 

• Murder Mystery Dinner**:  Join us on Fri., Oct. 
4th for "The Masquerade Murders" and step into a 
world of elaborate masks, shadowy figures, and 
hidden secrets.  Grab a partner and embrace    
your inner sleuth as you enjoy a night filled with 
suspense, fun, and murder!  $60 per duo, and      
includes mysterious fun, snacks, drinks, and a 
catered dinner.  This will be from 5-8 p.m. at   
Rescue 1 (2350 N. Main St., Bldg. 5, No. Logan). 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

The October Senior luncheon will be on Mon., 
Oct. 7th, from 11:00 a.m. thru 2:00 p.m.  The 
luncheon takes place at Chuck-A-Rama, on 
138 S. Main Street, Logan.  As Chuck-A-
Rama has increased prices by $2, the new 
cost for the senior lunch will now be $7  
per person (from $5 previously) and is only 
for CURRENT North Logan residents who  
are 60 years old or older.  NO NEED TO 
RSVP!  But PLEASE NOTE, that the hours to 
receive the North Logan Resident discount are 
between 11:00 a.m. thru 2:00 p.m.  Outside 
of those hours, you will be required to pay full 
price (which is now $13.75).  DON’T FORGET 
to also bring your North Logan Library card to 
get the reduced rate! 
 

The November Senior Luncheon will take 
place on Monday, Nov. 4th, at 11:00 a.m. 
 

Please also check the North Logan Recreation 
website for info regarding senior citizen programs 
at: northloganrec.org 

NORTH LOGAN YOUTH COUNCIL 

NEW BUSINESSES IN NORTH LOGAN 

Please welcome these new businesses to 
North Logan City!: 

 The Rollin’ Donut – Mobile Food Truck  
 Tricia H. Danielson – LMFT / Counseling 

Services (1755N 400E, Suite 102) 

DUP - RALPH SMITH CAMP 

Daughters of Utah Pioneers 
meet monthly.  Text Becky at 
(435) 760-4343 for more info  
on time and location. 

We are excited about a new school year with 
NLYC!   Welcome to our new members!  We  
had our Opening Social Kick-Off Activity in 
September.  We did some garbage clean up 
service at Elk Ridge Park, got to know our new 
members, introduced our leadership group, and 
spent time with our North Logan City Council 
member, Kenny Reese.  Kenny shared a 
message on leadership and answered questions 
about serving in our community.  We really 
appreciate his time and preparation.  Our 
awesome leadership group this year is Talmage 
Amado, Shiloh Burt, Kallie Carlson, Madi Carr, 
Keegan Kofoed, and Charity Reese.  If you are 
still interested in joining NLYC, please reach out 
to us at nlyouthcouncil@gmail.com.  It's a 
terrific place to be involved!  

NORTH LOGAN PUMPKIN DAYS 
    Pumpkin Walk 
The 41st Annual Pumpkin Walk 
DAYS are happening October 
10h, 11th, 12th, 14th, and 15th. 
 

This Years Theme: 

When You Wish Upon a Pumpkin 
Have you always wanted to help create a  
scene?  Carve one of the pumpkins?  Come and  
volunteer!  We have the supplies but we need 
your creativity, energy, and ideas! Contact 
Michelle Weaver for more info at (435) 770-5950 
or michelle.weaver.sep11@gamil.com 

NORTH LOGAN BUSINESS 
ALLIANCE LUNCHEON  

Attention all North Logan business owners 
and/or their managers!  Join us for a FREE  
Business Luncheon on Wednesday, Oct. 9th 
at noon, in the basement of the new North 
Logan City offices, at 2525 N 600 E.  Enjoy a 
complimentary lunch and network with peers.  
Please RSVP as soon as possible with the 
number of people in your group to Dillon at 
dillon@northlogancity.gov.  Let's come  
together, strengthen our business ties, and 
pave the way for success in North Logan! 

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY 

October Library Events 
 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

The library will be closed on Mon., Oct. 14th in 
observance of Indigenous Peoples’ Day.  We 
will also be closing early on Mon., Oct. 28th, at  
1 p.m. in preparation for our Harry Potter Night. 
 

Harry Potter Night:  We are excited to  
announce we will be holding our annual party 
on Mon., October 28th from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m.!  
This is a free event, but donations are  
welcome.  Enjoy some delicious treats while 
watching our amazing magician show with 
Professor Habbrockson.  Come perfect your 
magic by attending our classes.  We are  
excited to have the Cache Valley Kids Market 
joining us with their homemade items for sale!  
You can purchase items from them by using 
Venmo or cash.  Bring your family and friends 
for a fun night of entertainment.  If you would 
like to volunteer for this event, please contact 
us at staff@northloganlibrary.gov. 
 

Fall Perennial Plant Exchange/Book Sale and 
Costume Swap:  Join us on Sat., Oct. 5th from 
10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. in the library’s parking 
lot.  Come swap plants with others or find some 
new ones to take home with you.  Please bring 
your plants in pots or garbage sacks.  The 
Friends of the Library will be joining us for  
another book sale.  We are excited to have a 
costume swap for Halloween costumes.  All  
sizes are welcome that are in good condition. 
 

Movie Day:  We will be watching the 1996  
movie, Matilda, on Mon., September 30th at  
4:30 p.m..  Come enjoy free popcorn!  Bring  
your blankets, pillows, and treats to enjoy.   
Only water is allowed for drinks. 
 

Story Time is every Tues. and Fri. at 10:10 
a.m. for Toddlers and 11:00 a.m. for all ages.  
No sign-up is required.  Our yoga story time 
will be held on the fourth Tuesday of each 
month.  Yoga mats will be provided. 

 
Library Events Continued  
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Newsletter Editor: marie@northlogancity.gov 
Note that you can also find all of our newsletters 
online at: northlogancity.gov/newsletter/ 

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY- Cont’d 

Teen Activity:  Are you ready to be scared?  
Come to our haunted maze on Thurs., October 
24th from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. at the library.  We will 
have games to play and treats to enjoy.  We will 
have a Halloween Costume Contest for those 
who want to participate.  Please, no masks, and 
modest costumes only.  Help spread the word by 
sharing this with your friends. 
 

Dungeons and Dragons for Adults:  We are 
thrilled to begin our first-ever D&D for adults!  If 
you haven’t played the game, don’t worry, we  
can teach you!  Bring your friends and snacks  
for everyone to enjoy on Fri., Oct. 18th, 6:00-9:00 
p.m.  Sign-up is required.  Ages 18 and older. 
 

Dungeons and Dragons Master Class for 
Adults:  Are you wanting to learn how to become 
a Dungeon Master or want to feel supported in 
running a group at the library?  This is the training 
for you!  We will be providing the skills necessary.  
Once you complete the class, you can sign up to 
be a Dungeon Master for our Teen or Adult 
group.  Please choose from one class or attend 
them all.  Classes will take place on Mon., Sept. 
30th, Mon., Oct. 21st, & Tues., Nov. 19th, 7:00-
8:30 p.m.  This class will also provide current 
Dungeon Masters volunteering at the library to 
ask questions and feel supported in their role.  
All are welcome to attend.  Only one is required 
unless you have previous experience being a 
Dungeon Master.  Please contact us at 
staff@northloganlibrary.gov with questions. 
 

Crucial Conversations for Mastering Dialogue 
(Ages 18 and older):  Join us from November 4th 
to November 7th with trainer Laura Larsen, who is 
a gold-status certified trainer who believes in the 
powerful impact of good communication skills 
and the mindset it provides.  The class will go 
every day from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  Learn 
skills of the world’s best communicators and gain 
confidence and ability to dialogue when stakes 
are high, opinions vary, and, emotions run strong.  
You can receive a continuous education credit for 
attending this class and participating.  Sign up 
here: https://forms.gle/V7trx2y3QoE9zCSv7 
 

Homebuyer Education Class (18 and older):  
Come learn about homebuying with loan officer, 
Caleb Adams.  This class will be on Tues., 
November 12th from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m.  Learn 
about the path to home ownership!  Topics 
include:  the common homebuyer myths; how  
to pick a realtor; what is pre-approval and why 
does it matter; should I rent or buy; and, how to 
prepare to buy.  Refreshments will be served.  
This is a FREE class.  Sign-up coming soon on 
the our website. 
 

Computer Classes for Seniors:  We are thrilled 
to have Cameron Whiting volunteering his time to 
teach computer classes at the library.  He will be 
taking walk-in students on a first-come, first-serve 
basis, every second Thursday of the month, from 
3:00 to 4:00 p.m., where he will be teaching 
computer concepts.  This month it will be on 
Thurs., Oct. 15th.  You are welcome to schedule  
a 45-minute session where you will receive a one
-on-one computer class with Cameron according 
to his availability on the following link:   

https://calendly.com/cwhitingwy/30min 

 
Library Events Continued  

CAPSA Story Time is every second Friday. 
CAPSA will do their special story time at 11:00 
a.m. only.  Our regular toddler story time is at 
10:10 a.m. the same day.  No sign-up required. 
 

1,000 Books Before Kindergarten Program:  
This FREE reading program encourages reading 
with your child at a young age to foster the love 
of reading!  This program is for children ages 
birth to 5 years old, and a library card is NOT 
required to participate.  The child can earn  
prizes along the way and will receive a booklet  
to keep track of their reading.  The money for  
the booklets was kindly donated by the ‘Friends 
of the North Logan City Library.’  We are so 
thankful for this contribution!  This program is 
ongoing.  You can sign up anytime.  Grab your 
booklet from the library today! 

Register your child on our website at:  
www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

Kids Craft:  We will be making Paper Squishes.  
This will be on Mon., October 7th from 4:30 to 
5:30 p.m.  This program is for ages 1 to 11 and 
will be held every second Monday of the month 
unless there is a holiday.  All of the supplies are 
included.  Sign-up is required. 
 

3D Halloween Art at STEAM Club:  Join us 
on Wed., October 9th from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m. 
to create three-dimensional art.  Ages 8 to 11 
are welcome to sign up for this program. 
 

Special Needs Art Day and Story Time with 
Gracie our Dog Friend:  Come join us on Wed., 
Oct, 2nd from 10:30-11:30 a.m. Siblings are  
welcome to attend, as well.  This program will  
be held every first Wed. of the month.  We will  
be joined by Gracie, the library’s dog friend.   
She will be there to cuddle and listen to stories 
read by Barbara Abbott.  The children will have 
fun creating a piece of art!  Each month we will 
have a fun art project and stories.  No sign-up is 
required for this program at this time. 
 

Monster Slime at STEAM Club:  Come learn  
to make monster slime!  This activity will be on 
Wed., Oct. 23rd from 4:30 p.m.-5:30 p.m.  Ages  
8 to 11 are welcome to sign up for this program. 
 

Culture Club:  Come learn about the  
Anishinaabe People for Indigenous People’s 
Day.  This program will be held on Tues.,  
October 15th from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  We will  
be learning about dreamcatchers and their  
importance.  You will get to design your own  
to take home with you.  Bring the whole family  
to learn more about different cultures for the  
upcoming months.  Have fun doing activities  
as a family!  Sign-up is required for this  
program.  All ages are welcome to attend. 
 

Lego Club:  Where your imagination is enlarged 
and there are endless possibilities in creating 
what you desire!  Come on Mon., October 21st, 
from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  All ages are welcome to 
attend.  This program will be held every fourth 
Monday of the month. 
 

Teen Book Talk:  Are you tired of reading the 
same book as others in a book club?  Well, this 
is the club for you!  Come share your love for 
reading with others your age.  Discuss what you 
are reading and recommend books to teens your 
age.  Join us on Wed., Oct. 16th from 4:30 to 
5:30 p.m.  Drop in for an adventurous discussion 
and a snack.  The club will be led by a member 
of our Teen Advisory Board. 
 

Library Events Continued  

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d 

Paint Night:  Come join artist Suzette Todd 
where she will share her excitement of acrylic 
painting with the community!  The class will be on 
Tues, October 8th, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m.  This is 
a free class and all of the supplies are included!  
You will learn how to paint a landscape on a 
canvas.  Ages 18 and older.  Sign-up is required. 
 

Adult Bingo (for ages 18 and older) will be on 
October 1st at 7:00 p.m. in the library’s meeting 
room.  It will continue to be held every first 
Tuesday of the month.  Bring your friends and 
family with you for an enjoyable game of bingo.  
Win prizes and have some fun!    
 

Senior Bingo (for ages 65 and older) will be on 
Mon., October 21st from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m.  It 
will be held every third Monday of the month.  
Win prizes and enjoy visiting with friends!   
 

Game Night (Ages 18 and older):  Come join  
us on Fri., Oct. 18th!  Nik Loveland will be joining 
us to teach the group how to play board games 
and card games, every third Friday of the month 
from 6:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m.  You are welcome to 
bring your games to share with the group.   
 

Craft Night:  Learn to make decoupage 
pumpkins with us on Thurs., Oct. 17th from 6:30 
to 8:30 p.m.  All supplies will be included.   
Sign-up is required.  Ages 18 and older. 
 

Morning Book Club (ages 18 and older) is held 
every second Thursday of the month at 9:00 
a.m.  We will be reading “Constance:  A Story  
of Early Plymouth” by Patricia Clapp.  We have 
copies available at the front desk or you can 
place one on hold for pick-up.  A one-time  
sign-up on our website is recommended so we 
can send you reminder emails along with our 
book list.  Use this link to sign up for the book 
club:  https://forms.gle/b7spr6CzsswRMw2b6 
 

Evening Book Club (ages 18 and older) will be 
held every fourth Wednesday of the month from 
7:00 to 8:00 p.m.  We will be reading the book 
called, “Freakonomics” by Leavitt and Dubner  
for this month’s book club.  There are copies 
available at the library’s front desk.  Use this  
link to sign up for the book club: 

https://forms.gle/EKpJHzJGA8jXAKXh9 
 

Fiber Crafts (ages 18 and older) will be held 
every first and third Tuesday of the month.   
Come stitch and share stories with your friends, 
and make some new friends along the way! 
They meet from 12:30 to 2:00 p.m.  No sign-up is 
required. 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  If your child is under the age 
of 8, an adult will need to stay and supervise 
the child at the individual programs.  Thank you 
for your support! 
 

You can sign up for any of our events by 
going to the following link: 

 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

OR 
 

USE THE FOLLOWING QR CODE: 
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Newsletter Editor: marie@northlogancity.gov 
Note that you can also find all of our newsletters 
online at: northlogancity.gov/newsletter/ 

As the weather cools off, our crew will continue 
crack sealing the roads, weather permitting.   
We do not plan to have many road closures with 
this project, and those we do have should last no 
longer than a couple of hours.  Please avoid  
driving on freshly applied crack seal as it needs 
time to cure before traffic is reintroduced to those 
sections. 
 

Asphalt repair will continue throughout this  
month.  With this task, the crew is simply  
replacing failed spots in the road.  This project is 
very non-invasive to traffic; however, please be 
aware of traffic cones, signs, etc. 
 

Our crew is also working to replace sidewalks 
that have been lifted by tree roots, etc.  When 
replacing these sections of concrete, it is  
necessary to remove the tree roots that are  
causing the issue.  If this is not done, then the 
roots will continue expanding and will lift the new 
sidewalk to the point of needing repairs within a 
few years.  Our team will do everything possible 
to preserve the health of the trees, however, root 
removal is necessary for continued pedestrian 
safety. 
 

We will also be touching up all paint markings, 
such as crosswalks, stop bars, etc., in the city. 
This is a time-consuming process where our 
crews will need to cone off sections of the road  
to paint.  These cones will remain in place until 
the paint has dried enough to allow traffic to  
drive on it.  Please be mindful and respectful to 
these areas while they dry, both in respect to our 
workers, and to prevent paint from getting on your 
vehicles.  We appreciate your cooperation! 

STREETS 

STORMWATER 

For updates on the Community Center and 
other city construction projects please go to the 
following link for our city website for more info: 
http://northlogancity.org/construction-
projects/ 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATES 

SEWER 

With colder temperatures on the horizon, October 
is the month to have your irrigation systems 
winterized.  Be sure to have your irrigation lines 
blown out to avoid any breaks.  Culinary irrigation 
systems should have their backflow assembly 
removed for the winter, or insulated.  A broken 
backflow assembly could potentially put North 
Logan's water system at risk of contamination.  
Protecting your home's backflow assembly helps 
North Logan keep our drinking water protected.  
Do your part to keep our water safe! 

1. How can I find out what issues are 
being discussed at City Council? 

 The North Logan City Council typically meets 
on the first and third Wednesdays of the 
month.  Agendas are posted on the city's 
social media sites, website, and on the public 
notice website (at https://www.utah.gov/
pmn).  We also live-stream our meetings on 
YouTube (at the following link:  https://
www.youtube.com/channel/
UCLiZ99g67CZg1lT4V7yDNkw).  You can 
also sign up to receive our agendas by 
sending an email requesting so to 
marie@northlogancity.gov.  Additionally, 
before each meeting, I go through the 
agenda and explain each item on Instagram 
(@lyndsaylpeterson). 

2. How will I know if a development is 
being proposed near my home?  

 The city sends out text/email/phone calls to 
residents in close proximity to proposed 
developments.  If you haven't signed up for 
notifications emailmary@northlogancity.gov 

  to be put on the list 

3. How do I report an issue? 
 Go to the city's website and fill out the form 

at https://northlogancity.org/problem-or-
concern/  That will create a work order for 
the correct department to address the issue. 

4. How can I be more informed about what’s 
going on in North Logan?  A few ideas: 

(a) Request the North Logan newsletter by 
emailing mary@northlogancity.gov    a
nd while you're at it, ask her to add you 
to the city's text alert list. 

(b) Follow North Logan City on Facebook 
and Instagram, and @lyndsaylpeterson 
and @emily.oncouncil on Instagram. 

(c) Look for North Logan Recreation, North 
Logan City Library, North Park Police 
Department on Facebook, and 
@northloganrec and @northloganlibrary 
on Instagram. 

(d) Email a request to receive city event 

 information via email to: 

 jesse@northlogancity.gov; and, 

 director@northloganlibrary.gov 

Residents, please remember, the only item 
allowed to go into the city’s Sanitary Sewer 
System aside from natural waste is toilet paper!  
Please DO NOT flush items such as wipes 
(“flushable” ones actually do not break down in 
the sewer system), feminine hygiene products, 
cleaning wipes, paper towels, trash, cloth of any 
kind, toys, diapers, Q-tips, grease, medications, 
etc.  Please dispose of these products properly 
in solid waste/trash bins. 

MAYOR’S FAQ 

With fall here, leaves will be falling.  City workers 
will be sweeping the streets constantly in an  
attempt to keep up.  You can do your part by 
keeping your leaves on your own property and 
not sweeping or blowing them into the street.  
Dumping leaves into a ditch or drainage swale is 
also a stormwater violation.  Sweeping the gutter 
out in front of your house would greatly help us 
and be much appreciated! 
 

With bad weather coming, please help reduce 
the mess by cleaning up and keeping materials 
on your property - store materials for final  
landscaping projects on your property, not the 
road or gutter.  Thank you for doing your part to 
keep North Logan City clean! COMMUNITY TRAINING 

North Logan City invites interested residents to 
attend a series of three “Community, Home, 
and Family Safety Training” classes.  These 
trainings focus on educating and training our 
North Logan citizens so they can be Resilient 
and Self Reliant in taking care of their Homes, 
Families, and Community in the event of a city-
wide disaster.  These trainings will be held at 
6:30 p.m. on Thursday evenings in the 
basement of the North Logan City Offices, at 
2525 N 600 E.  These trainings are as follows: 

(1) “Community Emergency Medical Care, 
Triage, and Treatment” on Oct. 10th;  

(2) “Community Assessment and Extrication” 
on Oct. 24th; and,  

(3) “Psychological First Aid” on Nov. 14th. 

LEAD SERVICE LINE INVENTORY 

City staff has completed the Lead Service Line 
Inventory verification process required by the state 
and the EPA.  We have found zero lead service 
lines in North Logan!  Our report was submitted to 
the state in August where they approved it, months 
ahead of the national deadline.  In fact, North Logan 
was the first town in Cache Valley to successfully be 
approved! 
 

We would like to thank the hundreds of households 
who submitted information to us.  Without you, this 
process would have taken significantly longer.  But 
because of you, we as a community were 
successful! 
 

Scan this QR code to learn what we discovered at 
your property.  Please note that statistical analysis 
was used for a portion of properties in 
North Logan, specifically related to 
homes built prior to 1970.  If a property 
does not have a listed material type, it 
was analyzed to be a material that is 
not lead.  If you have any questions about the 
inventory process or how your home type was 
determined please email water@northlogancity.org 

HYDE PARK HAUNTED HOLLOW 
Eeeeeekkkkk, Aggghhhhhh!!! 

Get ready for a spook, a scare, 
a scream at the Hyde Park  

Haunted Hollow Spook Alley!  
 

 

OCTOBER 28, 29, & 30 
Mon, tues, & Wed - Before Halloween 

At the Hyde Park City building 
113 East Center street 
The fright happens at  

7:00 – 9:30 p.m. each night! - $5/person 
Can’t wait to sCare you there!! 

Sponsored by the Hyde Park Youth Council 
 

Little Boo activity 
Come and join our Toy Story cast for a fun 

Halloween activity for the littles! 
Sponsored by the Hyde Park City Royalty 

Just $3 - Adults are free when 
Accompanied by a child 

at the Hyde Park City building 
113 E Center on Mon, Tues & Wed 

Oct. 28, 28, & 30 from 6:00 p.m. -  8:00 p.m. 

Happy Halloween! 
 

GOOGLE FIBER 

Google Fiber installation will be ongoing throughout 
the fall and winter.  Homeowners with secondary 
water lines on their property should keep an eye  
out for any issues.  With water off for the winter, it 
will be difficult to notice any secondary water lines 
being hit during the Google Fiber installation  
process.  Please keep an eye out for any issues! 
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